
FEMALE RUGBY
PLAYERS  

Year 9, 10, 11, 12 and 13
Planning for the female rugby season in 2023 is already underway even though the 

competition does not start until the first week of Term 2, 2023.

All female rugby players wishing to play our national sport in 2023 are asked to email:
Mr Brown at rbrown@otc.school.nz to register their interest in playing rugby this year.

Whanau and Parents are more than welcome to also email their daughter’s interest as well.
The female competition is 10 aside and usually played on Monday afternoons.  

Our rugby programme is underpinned by our: 

KAUPAPA
OUR PURPOSE • OUR IDENTITY

Kia Toka Tu Moana 
Stay Steadfast & Strong

MANAAKITANGA
To respect and care

WHANAUNGATANGA
To value all relationships and kinship connections

PUMAUTANGA
To commit to excellence and continuous improvement

TUMU WHAKAARA
To inspire and lead through example


